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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Mayor and Council Members 

FROM:  Brian Manley, Chief of Police 

DATE: November 3, 2020 

SUBJECT: Response to Public Safety Council Committee Letter on Election Safety Plan 

I received a letter dated October 29, 2020 from the Public Safety Council Committee members 
and understand the concerns they shared.  The purpose of this memo is to respond to the 
Committee Members’ inquiries and share available information about our plans regarding 
election safety.  I intend to address the Committee Members’ questions surrounding the May 
protest incidents separately.  

The Austin Police Department (APD) has put together our operational plans to address security 
during the upcoming election and the days that follow. The department has been diligent in 
taking the necessary proactive steps to ensure our operational procedures allow for the highest 
level of safety for all involved. While we are not aware of any planned attempts to disrupt the 
election process, we stand ready to address them should they occur.   

Safety, Resources, and Training 
The men and women of APD have worked diligently to make positive, intentional changes that 
make it a safer Austin for all communities. Over the past several months APD has made 
improvements in various areas including; policy, procedures, tools, training and tactics.  

In coordination with our law enforcement partners at the Travis County Sheriff’s Office and the 
Department of Public Safety, we are prepared to keep members of the community safe in the 
most peaceful and organized manner. To avoid compromising operational security, I cannot 
offer specifics of the plan. I can share, however, that the plan is comprehensive and emphasizes 
the importance of protecting those who are exercising their right to vote along with protecting 
those who are exercising their rights to assemble and free speech, regardless of political 
affiliation. 

The Department has implemented tactical alert which means all officers of all ranks will report 
to duty in their field uniform and be ready to deploy out in the community if needed.  To that 
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end, officers assigned to protest events have undergone Mobile Field Force refresher training. 
Additionally, all supervisors assigned to protest events have been provided the necessary  
training to lead their officers in managing peaceful protestors with the least amount of physical 
intervention necessary. 

Combatting Extremism 
APD has closely examined the June 3, 2020 and October 17, 2020 incidents referenced in your 
letter.  Our review shows that the officers involved abided by all applicable policies, did not 
exhibit selective enforcement, nor did they show favorable treatment of individuals.  

Officers prepared proper notifications and follow-up documentation to aide in the federal case 
against one individual.   

Ongoing Public Safety Review 
The Austin Police Department remains committed to protecting and ensuring the safety of our 
community. We are also dedicated to full accountability, transparency and working with City 
Administration and Council to continue building trust and collaborating with our community.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

cc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager 
Rey Arellano, Assistant City Manager 


